[image: image1.jpg]v
Sunselys

UWest
CO-0OP



[image: image2.wmf]Live Well, Laugh Often, Love Much …  and above all else Eat Well ...
 Sunsets West Co-op 

Formerly West End  Co-op

New logo, thank you Lora Messinger.
Ending Summer Well .. October - November Volume 1, Issue 5 
One Year Ago this Month ..
On this day last year the decision was taken to advance the idea of a singularly unsuccessful fruit stall by the road to a community food co-op.

Calling a meeting the first week of school we started asking what people thought and wanted in terms of a Food Co-op.  Many ideas were suggested.  

One. That we should just do a bulk Buyers’ Club, surmising that the town would probably not support the store over the winter months.

Two.  That we needed a mini Sunny Farms and that we should approach Sunny Farms about a branch store.

Three.  To go ahead and create the new Co-op as it was planned and begin at the very beginning.  And this is what we did.

Winter housing was found courtesy of  Sue Heiny and Diana Goplen so the small store found a home. We shared the building with Lighthouse Massage and those having massages were treated to various amounts of laughter and disruption.  Most said they didn’t mind!

At the beginning of summer, Diana moved Lighthouse Massage to the Green Building, giving us more space which in the beginning we found difficult to fill.   As the months have moved forward so has our stock and our intention.  We have a bigger range every week. 

We aim to show the positive power of shopping locally.  For what you spend here increases the choices in our community and our interaction one with the other.  There is always fun to be had at the Co-op as various personalities share the air time .

We have a range of top quality products which come to us once a month from our Oregon supplier. These goods have to be ordered in advance and picked up here in Clallam Bay on the first week of each month.  

We are also topping this off with a range of lower priced goods which we get from various sources to suit those who wish to do more with their dollar.  We have regular shoppers who are happy with this service.

We offer to pick up items for those who can’t travel out of town.  And hunt for items that are special to folk and that have not been available here in the past.  

Our stock has increased as has our product range.  Our patronage has increased as we now stock bread, milk and eggs.

We are focusing on local suppliers where we can.  We have locally roasted coffee from Port Angeles.  Our own farm has a crop of greens ready for end of summer trading.  Squash is now a regular from a local garden.   We have had a Buyers’ Club of meat from one of our local meat producers.  Next year we want to have a monthly meat club of local pork, lamb or beef.

See our web site

www.westendcoop.weebly.com for details of how we are going.  See ‘What comes next’, scroll down for the latest dated information on our progress.  We have good thinkers and doers behind our project.

Thanks Everyone!

“It takes a town to raise a Co-op!” quote from Susan Heiny.

Thank you North West Co-op Development Centre  ...
Andrew McLeod of the North West Coop Development Center is coming to our meeting on the 7th October, 2008, at 5.30 pm.
The NWCDC has included us in their 2008 initiative for Technical Assistance for Emerging Co-ops. The county will be represented along with our board members and any community interested in the process.

This is the beginning of a one year program of assistance to register and train us to be a real Co-op. 

Straitside Resort is giving accommodation to Andrew to support the Co-op’s efforts.

Thank you Linda.

Our Executive and Board are ready and willing to follow the trail that the USDA has set for us through NWCDC.  

Community members from ALL of our communities on the Northwest Coast and the West End are welcome to join us.

Watch us Grow!

Special points of interest:
Congratulations Sasha & Jim Medlen on your marriage.

Welcome Chairperson Al Hopkins.

Thank you NWCDC for your support.

Welcome Andrew McLeod our director in Technical Assistance.

Thank you ‘Vice Chair Adams’ for the beautiful roses every week.

Thank you communities for your support.
Sundara Yarn
Our relationship with Sundara Yarn is about to celebrate its first birthday. 

The idea began on the 17th October 2007, whilst relaxing at Sol Duc in the Hot Springs. After working the summer on the fruit stall, we were treated to an overnight at Sol Duc, but only if we invited our friends.  So we did and as the hot steamy vapors wound their magic around our senses and drifted us away from the daily grind, the notion of growing our baby Co-op along with the expansion of Sundara Yarn was born.

We gave the idea over to the owner of Sundara Yarn and within a few days the answer was back. Yes, it should become a reality.  

With the days shortening and the colder weather coming in;  having but one set of reskeining machinery, we started doing the work in the front window of the Co-op. When ever we visited the library, Adele would tell us, how comfortable and cozy it made her feel. To drive by in the rain and dark and see the warming action of the machines and the operator doing its work.

Soon enough there were folk coming to watch the motion of the wheels going around at different paces. Some sat for long periods to enjoy the peace that it gave them. Others would give us the reason for the feeling of peace that they enjoyed.  

One lady, one day after she had left the Co-op came running back in very excited, “I’ve got it!” she proclaimed.  “It’s like Tibetan Prayer Wheels, that’s what it is!”

So with the new opportunity of work being paid weekly and socialization, soft gentle feeling of the yarns and the wonderful colors have kept us motivated weekly.  

The process of happy business environment is growing for both of us.

Chair Person, work experience
Looking for the right chair person is not easy.  

Our goal being self nomination, we were very pleased to accept Alan Hopkins offer.  He offered himself for  the role and we are very pleased to work with him. He is in the positon until the 6th December, after this we will again be on the search for the right person.  Lets start looking now before December is upon us. 

Over the summer months we have been pleased to offer work experience for some of the younger members of our communities.  This was a good experience and has made lasting friendships both for the Co-op and our selves.

Thank you to our young people

Thank you to our tourists and summer residents.

Because of your enthusiasm and your valued custom we have grown with confidence and vigor.  We now have extended stock items and a stronger understanding of our worth.  

Thank you all ….
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We have kept up a successful Buyer’s Club with Azure Standard and United Foods.  These clubs are accessible by internet and then through our store.  We put your order in here on the Store account and we pick it up and deliver it back to Clallam Bay for you.

The products are good quality and come to you at affordable prices.  We may share a bulk order with you, all you have to do is ask.  Tell us what you want to buy locally and we will consider its viability in the local economy.  

United is a weekly order, and Azure Standard is a monthly order. We ask 5% on top of your order price for the pick up and ordering facility for you.

Thank you Kathy Reamer - who is working with us when our car is too loaded up to pack another thing into it. She will deliver to the door for us.

We really appreciate you.

Product catalogs are available from the Co-op for 55c.  The sale catalogs are free.

We also stock many of these quality goods fro Azure standards.

The Garden and  the Co-op
The garden group have completed their first growing season.  

The garden that was planted with only one week notice ahead of the season, produced carrots, onions, chives, tomatoes, zucchini, cabbage both red and green, lettuce, romaine and iceberg, chard and spinach, beans,  peas and snow peas.

The produce that was supplied was presented beautifully, it was clean, tidy and attractive.

I  found that it was low in appeal in the store; there is almost, I feel, a fear of ‘local’ in the eyes of the buyer.  Have we been brainwashed to think that unless it has been certified through some big agency then it is unsafe to eat or buy?  

Give me feed back on how we all feel about this.

We can only respond to the needs of our people and try to give you all what you feel safe and happy with.  We look forward to having an open frig where we can display foods, like carrots and lettuce easier and more attractively; this is all in the future and the future looks good.

We love catering for you, and love to have you walk through the door.

We have had feedback over summer that people are coming to the Co-op to feel happy.  To feel safe, to feel loved.  We are increasing our language of comfort in the dealings we have with locals and visitors alike.

We have not felt the finances that are going up and down . Our prices are stable where we have any control over this, we are maintaining consistency and service.  Our Winter hours are already in.  We will be open 11 am to 7pm Thursday, Saturday, Sunday, Monday and Tuesday.

Wednesday we are still in town for the day but open on our return 5.30 or 6.30. 

Friday we close at 6pm because we are volunteering at the prison.

The Visitors of Summer
The garden group have completed their first growing season.  

The garden that was planted with only one week notice ahead of the season, produced carrots, onions, chives, tomatoes, zucchini, cabbage both red and green, lettuce, romaine and iceberg, chard and spinach, beans,  peas and snow peas.

The produce that was supplied was presented beautifully, it was clean, tidy and attractive.

I  found that it was low in appeal in the store; there is almost, I feel, a fear of ‘local’ in the eyes of the buyer.  Have we been brainwashed to think that unless it has been certified through some big agency then it is unsafe to eat or buy?  

Give me feed back on how we all feel about this.

We can only respond to the needs of our people and try to give you all what you feel safe and happy with.  We look forward to having an open frig where we can display foods, like carrots and lettuce easier and more attractively; this is all in the future and the future looks good.

We love catering for you, and love to have you walk through the door.

We have had feedback over summer that people are coming to the Co-op to feel happy.  To feel safe, to feel loved.  We are increasing our language of comfort in the dealings we have with locals and visitors alike.
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We have not felt the finances that are going up and down . Our prices are stable where we have any control over this, we are maintaining consistency and service.  Our Winter hours are already in.  We will be open 11 am to 7pm Thursday, Saturday, Sunday, Monday and Tuesday.

Wednesday we are still in town for the day but open on our return 5.30 or 6.30. [image: image5.jpg]



Friday we close at 6pm because we are volunteering at the prison.  [image: image6.jpg]
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 We met this wonderful and happy couple during the summer, their joke between themselves was that, she was “Too hot and beautiful to be my wife, said he. And “You are too much of a hunk to bmy husband”, said she.We spent a fun time laughing and celebrating life and its connections.
Locally grown IS cheaper and better @ the Co-op
The move to locally grown food is a nation wide trend.

The idea is to grow better for less cost. 

Also to attain the nutrients of your local area which has been proven to be better for your health and balanced nutritional needs.  

We were voted in as a Co-op/ Farm Project, which gives us the idea that locals expected to see farm produce available to them. Without the shipping costs we can provide better for less. 

But folk have not shown interest in buying local foods.  

We wonder what we need to do? 

The Garden Group, as they choose to be called until their efforts escalate to a farm premise and dimension, are already underway to provide a larger resource for next year.  But to do this they want some assurance that what they grow is loved and valued.  

Help us to understand our future progress.  

I know the most widely asked question is “Who has grown this food?”

I answer, “The Garden Group attached to the Co-op. 
Let’s think about what we want!

  A Co-op is a member (worker and customer) owned retail business that provides high quality grocery and retail items at the lowest prices to their customers.  

     Co-operatives strive to enrich their communities through consumer education, volunteer discount programs, member ownership, and the creation of livable wage jobs. Co-operatives  integrate their communities by selling locally grown and produced goods from small family farms and businesses as much as possible.

     The Cooperative Identity:

  Definition: A co-operative is an autonomous association of persons united voluntarily to meet their common economic, social , and cultural needs and aspirations through a jointly owned and democratically controlled enterprise.

Values:  Co-operatives are based on the values of self-help, self-responsibility, democracy, equality, and solidarity.  In the tradition of their founders, co-operative members are best to believe in the ethical values of honesty, openness, social responsibility and caring for and about others.

So — Happy People for a Happy Venture …  Working together for the greater good of their own combined communities.

YOU DO NOT HAVE TO BE A MEMBER OF THE COOP IN ORDER TO PURCHASE FROM THE STORE.  

Al Hopkins has offered to be our chair person for the next three months. Alan has shown a strong interest in the formation of the Co-op for some months now, is learning our ways, so as to make the best use of his talents and skills. 

Al is involved in the garden group that has been busy at Neil's property this summer creating not just the beginnings of a garden structure, but water conservation, and development of more ground for next year’s pre-prepared season of local vegetables.  

Al has been a resident here for quite a while and has an interest in the business background for the Co-op to grow in order to take on its own persona in the old grocery store.

The garden group, Neil Adams, John Burdick, Sasha Medlen, Jim Medlen, Al Hopkins and Nick Rogers have spent a lot of hours caring for and preparing the garden plot.  We have had green onions, chives, zucchini, red onions, romaine lettuce, cabbage and flowers to share and enjoy with our communities.

Neil has not only opened his yard for the garden project but is our loyal and committed Vice Chair.

Sasha has worked and played with the group and given time to the growth of the garden.  She is our liaison with the Initiatives group for the CAT team.

Thank you all ... 
Sasha and Jim 

have married since the last newsletter; I wish them every happiness and may their love grow into forever.


We’re working with what we have ..  
A beautiful Sunset Coastline.
This is your Co-op ...

Pop in often to see what is new … others do.

Sunsets West Co-op 

Formerly West End co-op
16732 Hwy 112

Clallam Bay WA 98326

Ph: 360 963 2189
Email: westendcooperative@yahoo.com
Web: www.westendcoop.weebly.com
Live Well, Laugh Often, Love Much …  and above all else Eat Well ...

For what you eat today walks and talks tomorrow.













